
March 2024 Chairmans Report 

Felixstowe Peninsula Community Patrnership -  

Attended meeting of Health and Wellbeing Fair - which is a free entry event  

Round up of arrangements for Fair at Harvest House, 14th March. 10-4 

Posters produced and distributed  

35 stands, 3 speakers so plenty of information will be available plus free hearing test etc 

I will be assisting with stewarding  

 

Fly tipping at Capel Hall picnic site 

Following several reports to County the builders rubbish, tyres, paint etc has at last been collected.  

 

Bus shelter at top of Grimston Lane - 

All installed. Seat and bin have remained in original position. Has been a welcome edition from users 

of this stop, several who approached me some time ago about installation of a shelter. Thank you Cllr 

D'arville for persistence on this.  

 

Public transport 

Cllr D'arville and myself attended Felixstowe Travel Watch meeting. Main speakers were from First 

buses. Cllr D'arville has provided a report of main points and follow up information 

 

Goslings Farm Shop 

Cllr Anderson reported the sudden closure of farm shop. 

Several residents have approached me about this. Unfortunately I was not able to give explanation of 

this sudden closure and future plans. Hopefully we might be enlightened soon. 

 

Trees and hedging, Kirton Road 

Report and photos forwarded to Carly following concern about trees, brambles, hedgerow along 

Kirton Road. Also took opportunity to report, with photo, on condition of part of the footpath where 

overgrowth etc was cleared leaving footpath crumbling away, narrow and comprising users health 

and safety. 

 

Jubilee Oak 

Replacement tree now installed. Thank you Cllr Parker for attending to this matter.  



 

Hedge planting - River Orwell side of rail track 

Wide scale planting taking place along field/road/track boundaries. A most welcome sight indeed.  

 

Yvonne Smart 

Chairman of Trimley St Martin Parish Council 


